Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: GT

	Application No: 
	3/2009/0683/P

	Development Proposed:
	Renewal of planning consent 3/2004/0852/P, to build a new 4 bedroom detached house with garage on land at Sawley Road, Grindleton, Lancashire, BB7 4QS.



	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council – No objections to the application.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	LCC Traffic and Development Engineer – No objections in principle to this application on highway safety grounds.



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy G4 - Settlement Strategy.

Policy G5 – Settlement Strategy.

Policy ENV3 – Development in Open Countryside.

Policy ENV16 - Development Within Conservation Areas.



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	This is an application for the renewal of planning consent 3/2004/0852/P, in order to build a new four bedroom, detached house with garage on land at Sawley Road, Grindleton. The site lies within the Grindleton Conservation Area, although it lies outside the settlement boundary within open countryside as defined by the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan.

In determining this application, it is important to have regard to the Local Plan but also the lengthy planning history on site, which includes previous approvals and renewals of planning consents. The previous application, 3/2004/0852/P, is still a live application, and the site in question has been included on this Council’s housing land availability schedule for a number of years due to the various renewals of applications for the property in question (which is again the subject of this application). As such, the principle of the development is in accordance with plan policy.

The scheme has been altered slightly compared to that approved in November 2004, by virtue of alterations to windows and the introduction of oak framed features to the garage block amongst other things, however these are all considered more cosmetic than anything else, and will not significantly alter the impact of the property on the streetscene, which has already been considered acceptable.

As such, bearing in mind the above and the planning history of the site, I am satisfied that a recommendation of approval is again appropriate in this instance, and that as this is a scheme which contributes to current housing supply, means that approval of this application will not set a precedent for other applications.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal represents an appropriate form of development and given its design, size and location would not result in visual detriment to the surrounding area, an adverse impact on the setting of the Conservation Area, a significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity, nor would its use have an adverse impact on highway safety.



	RECOMMENDATION: That planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 08/05/2009








